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14 May, 2002

TO: Systemwide Repatriation Committee

FROM:  Diane Gifford-Gonzalez  Professor, Anthropology, Curator, UCSC Archaeology Archives

re:  SDi-525 and Sdi-603 repatriation

I have read the documents pertaining to UCLA’s proposed repatriation of the human remains and associated funerary objects from SDi-525 and SDi-603 to the Kumeyaay tribe.  I am not an expert on California ethnography and archaeology, having curated existing collections at UC Santa Cruz as a service to the archaeological community, in the absence of another trained Californianist on this campus.  I thus read these documents not with expert knowledge, but with an eye to the criteria by which NAGPRA requires scientific experts in Federally-funded institutions to assess cultural affiliation.

Based on the materials supplied by UCLA, I am not convinced that the preponderance of evidence argues for a cultural affiliation of the SDi-525 and SDi-603 human remains and associated funerary objects with the Kumeyaay.  The physical anthropological, archaeological, and linguistic evidence suggest otherwise, and the folkloric evidence, while offering one version of Kumeyaay origins could be taken to place them on the coast at an early date, is not the only version of origins available in ethnohistoric sources.  I thus join the opinion of my colleagues from UCD and UCB on this matter.

While in sympathy with the expressed wish of a living Native Californian group to care for remains of Native Californians who once inhabited the region, I cannot in good conscience take the decision that the evidence meets the standards to which Federal law holds scientific staff in repatriation cases.


